SMALLEY RICHARDSON ENDOWED PRIMARY SCHOOL

PTFA Meeting

Held on Wednesday 12th September 2012 at 7.00 pm
1.
Present

Stacey Hudson (Chair), Catherine Duro (Vice Chair), Suzanne Pancisi (Secretary), Julia Goodliffe (Treasurer), Fiona Lambourn, Lynne Hand, Heather Buckley, Caroline Trivett, Joanne Mellor , Lorna Taylor, Matt Crawford.
2.
Apologies

Claire Whitfield, Brigitte Barnes, Michelle Hicklin, Rachel Watson, Annette Meek, Jodie Slater, Emily Feenan, Stephanie Wass, Lucy Brooks
3.
Minutes of Previous Meeting


These were accepted as a true record.

4.
Matters Arising from Previous Minutes


None.

5.
Correspondence


None.

6.
Treasurer’s Report/Update


Nothing additional to the Treasurer’s AGM Report.
7.
Fund Raising
Discos


Julia said she had the name and number of an alternative disco to that used for the past few years.  She will try and book for Monday 17 or Tuesday 18 December.  It was agreed that Key Stage One disco would be 6pm – 7pm and Key Stage Two 7.15pm – 8.30 pm.  It was agreed the entrance fee would be £3 including unlimited drinks, a packet of crisps and a packet of Haribo.
Christmas Fayre

It was agreed that the Christmas Fayre will be held on Friday 30 November from 3.00 pm onwards.  The date will be advertised in the next PTFA newsletter, with details of stalls and attractions.  Stalls agreed are to be Guess the Bear’s name, Bottle Hoopla, Chocolate tombola, Santa’s Grotto, Toy tombola, Books, Pocket money stall, Cakes, Hot dogs and mushy peas, Alcohol free mulled wine, Pop corn, Santa packs, choir singing and raffle.  Suzanne to send out letters to companies asking for donations for the raffle.

Christmas Shows

The PTFA will run a raffle at the Christmas shows

Christmas cards/tea towels


It was agreed that the children should do the Christmas cards again this year.  Matt to arrange.  Following a discussion it was agreed that the calendar shouldn’t be repeated this year; instead it was agreed that the school should arrange a tea towel on which each child could draw a picture of themselves which would then be printed and sold to parents.  Matt to arrange.

Carol Singing at Tesco
It was agreed the Carol Singing should take place again.  Stacey to look into.

£100 club


Caroline said she would be happy to have a go at starting the £100 club up again, if somebody would be willing to help.  Caroline to speak to Claire Whitfield as she ran it last year.


Gift aid


A discussion was held as to whether PTFA can claim gift aid on donations and fund raising monies.  Julia and Stacey to get together to look at.


Bag2school


Discussion to place regarding a skip which could be positioned somewhere in school grounds.  Stacey also suggested we look at Ragtex rather that Bag2school as they will take other items, not just textiles.  Suzanne to look into Ragtex.

8.
Allocation of Funds
The following requests were agreed –

(i) Text messaging service – approx £500

(ii) Website hosting – approx £100

It was agreed that other funds should be retained with the aim of purchasing IT equipment to improve current resources.  It was agreed that a board should be erected somewhere in the school grounds to show a target of how much we want to raise and how much we have.  It was also agreed to put something about this on the website and in the newsletter.

9.
Any Other Business

None
10.
Date of Next Meeting


Wednesday 17 October at 7.00 pm.

